
 Township of Bloomington   
Wednesday June 7th, 2023 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

The regular Monthly Board Meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Wednesday June 7th, 2023 at 
7:00 pm by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Supervisors Bill Erdenberger and Joe 
Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson, Treasurer Brenda Kluesner, Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel and public member 
Mike Patterson.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the posting of the June 
7th, 2023 meeting/agenda, motion carried.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to 
approve the May 1st, 2023 meeting minutes, motion carried.  

Appearances and Public Comments:  There were no appearances or public comments. 

Roads and Machinery Reports: Patrolman Crubel is getting roads ready for seal coat which will take place mid to late 
June.  The shoulder on Maine Road have been graded.  Road Ratings for the DOT need to be done this year-due by 
Dec. 15th.   Machinery is in good condition.  Patrolman Crubel reported that the loader tractor will need new tires by 
the end of the year and the grader will need tires within the next two years.  The board will wait until the end of the 
year to see if funds are available for the purchase of the tractor tires.  The board agreed to allow Patrolman Crubel to 
purchase a new grease gun and a few green strobe lights for the plow trucks.  Crubel explained that the county is 
going from the amber strobe to the green strobe for improved visibility.  

Financial Report: Treasurer Brenda Kluesner presented the May 2023 financial report.  Motion (Greg Patterson), 
seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to approve the financial report.  Clerk Jane Patterson reported that there were 
no outstanding bills.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the Liquor License 
renewal application and issue a liquor license to Blake Hollow Barn, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.   
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve three Operator’s License to Sell Alcoholic 
Beverages to Cassie Myers-Knapp, Wendy Myers, and Bridgette Myers, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion 
carried.  Motion (Joe Kirschbaum), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to grant Fred Mumm a driveway permit out 
on Walnut Bluff Road, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried. 

Chairman Greg Patterson read his letter of resignation as Town of Bloomington Chairman, effective immediately 
following adjournment, to the board and all others present.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschaum) 
was made to accept the letter of resignation.  Greg and Jane Patterson have moved into a new home in the Beetown 
Township.  Following the motion, Bill Erdenberger presented Greg Patterson with a plaque of recognition for his 21 
years of service to the Town as Supervisor and Chairman.    

Next Meetings: The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 5th, 2023 at 7:00 pm at the 
Bloomington Township Town hall. 

Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


